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Students Pay

58% of Cost,
Survey Shows

Students pay only 58 per cent of
the total cost of their education in
church-related colleges, according
to a recent survey conducted by
the Council for Financial Aid to
Education.

This information came to light
at a recent meeting in Salisbury
at Catawba College when repre-
sentatives of 27 North Carolina
senior and junior colleges—includ-
ing 19 college presidents—met to
consider means for fuller co-oper-
ation among church-related col-
leges.

Dr. Bruce E. Whitaker, president
of Chowan College, attended the
meeting at which finances occupied
a major portion of the discussion.

The survey also showed that tui-
tion charges in non-church-related
instructions had increased 104 per
cent since 1947, whereas tuition in-
creases for many of North Caro-
lina’s church-related colleges was
20 per cent.

With church-related colleges sub-
sidizing 42 per cent of student’s
cost, and recognizing the fact that
more study of the rising cost pro-
blem is essential, the Salisbury con~
ference requested the Executive
Committee of the Council of
Church-Related Colleges of North
Carolina to appoint a special com-
mittee to continue the study and
report at a later meeting.

The Boys From
Mt. Vernon Hi

This article is to acquaint the
students with the boys from Mount
Vernon High School in Alexandria
Va. The boys from Alexandria are
Ed Norris, Jim Woodruff, Joe Sum-
ler, Kenny Prince, Mike Hicks,
Jack Pettit and Ray Evans. All of
these boys come from an area in
which baseball is the dominate
sport. I would like to familiarize
you with their previous sport ex-
periences. Starting with Ed Norris,
since this is his third year at Cho-
wan.

Ed was the number one pitcher
at Mount Vernon for three years.
He broke the high school record
for the number of strike-outs in his
senior year with 132. This is the
state record. He had a very good
season last year with Chowan, win-
ning six and losing one. He ran the
100, 300, and half mile on the track
team last year. He will run track
this year for Chowan because of
his in-eligibility in baseball.

Jim Woodruff played two years
of varsity football and one year of
baseball. During his senior year he
received honors for All-Northern
Virginia, All Surburban and Al
Metronolitan in football. He also
had great success his last year
pitching on the baseball team.

Joe Sumler played three years
of baseball and football. He re-
ceived honors in baseball as All-
Metropolitan, All-Suburban,
Northern Virginia and All-State.

Kenny Prince played two years
of varsity baseball and one year of
football.

Mike Hicks played three years of
varsity baseball, and three years
of football. He received honors as
All-Suburban, All-Northern Vir-
ginia, and second team All-Metro-
politan for both baseball and foot-
ball. For two years he ran the 100
on the track team in 10.5 seconds.

Jack Pettit played four years of
varsity football, one year of base-
ball, and four years of track. He
tied the state 100 yard dash record
with 9.9 seconds. He is married and
has a daughter four and one half
months old.

Ray Evans played three years of
varsity baseball and was one of the
league best pitchers. In 1956 he
was the leading pitcher for Clark
Griffin Memorial League. Ray has
been married for 8 months.

Often when a run of bad luck
seems at its worst, a stroke of
good luck is quietly gathering force,
so that later, in retrospect, the bad
streak appears to have led to the
good streak and does not look so
black after all.

I hold it to be a fact, that if all
persons knew what each said of
the other, there would not be four
friends in the world—Pascal.
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LINE OF BEAUTIES — Above are seven of the beauties that participated in the 1958 High
School Basketball Queen contest. They are left to right: Miss Ruth Bridges, Jackson; Miss
Elaine Barrett, Franklin, Va.; Miss Annie Lou Billups, Enfield; Miss Ruth Stokely, Edenton;
Miss Mary Ann Ricks, Conway; Miss Ruth Leary, Chowan; and Miss Jewel Snipes, Ahoskie.

&

ENJOYING THE GAME — Watching the Cam pbell-Chowan basktball game are some of the
high school beauties — with their escorts — who were competing for the 1958 High School
Basketball Queen. Miss Annie Lou Billups of Enfield was selected as Queen.

All-

FLOWERS FOR THE BEAUTY — Mrs. John Gill, wife of Mr.
John Gill, director of -public relations, presents Miss Jewel
Snipes, of Ahoskie, with flowers, while her escort, Charlie
Bolton of Rich Square, looks on.

QUEEN
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ton; Elaine Barrett, Franklin, Va.,
Ruth Bridges, Jackson; Jane Law-
rence, Mars Hill; Jean Wiggins,
Murfreesboro; Diane Price, Red
Oak; Clara Radford, Nashville;
Becky Cox, Perquimans; Nancy
Roberson, Scotland Neck; Linda
Pearce, Sunbury; Edna Branch,
Courtland, Va.; Cynthia Lassiter,
Woodland and Peggy Sanders of
Weeksville.

When the young ladies had been
recognized, Professor and Mrs.
James Brisson sang ‘Make Be-
lieve from the Broadway musical
“Showboat.”

The Reverend Ross Cadle, vice-
president of Chowan was the prin-
cipal sneaker. His topic was *“This
is Chowan College.” In his speech
Mr. Cadle emphasized the diference
in private, state supported and
church-related colleges. ‘“Chowan
College, he said, is a church-re-
lated college and here we put the
emphasis on Christian morals and
principles, the one thing our world
needs today.”

At the conclusion of his address,
Mr. Cadle escorted the guests to
the gymnasium for an exciting
basketball game between the Cho-
wan Braves and the Campbell
Camels.

A few moments before game time

FOCUS
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M. A. degree from University
of North Carolina. He has had
raduate courses at both
arvard and Duke. His majors
were English and public school
administration.

Mr. Gaddy has had twenty-
one years of public school
work in North Carolina. He
was superintendent of Rex
Hospital, Raleigh, four years.
He has served as Executive
Secretary of the Council on
Christian Education of the
Baptist State Convention of
North Carolina for ten years.

Dr. William Hall Preston, of
Nashville, Tennessee, received
his B. A. degree at Ripon Col-
lege in Wisconsin, his M. A.
and M. E. from George Pea-
body College for Teachers,
Nashville. He has done post
graduate work at the Univer-
sity of Wisconsin, Harvard,
Yale and the University of
Chicago.

Mr. Preston has traveled
greatly in his work which in-
cludes singing, speaking, and
song-leader for youth meet-
ings and other Christan gath-
erings; college and college re-
vivalist.

He will lead discussion on
such topics as, ‘‘Who’s Who
in the World,”” *‘I have Chos-
en You,” and many others of
interest to college students.

Mr. Raymond John Seeger,
of Washington, D. C., was a
Physics major at Rutgers Uni-
versity where he acquired his
A. B. degree, and at Yale
where he attained his
Ph. D..

At the present time Mr. See-
ger, is the deputy assistant
director, of the National Sci-
ence Foundation in Washing-
ton. He is also a professional
lecturer in mathematical
physics at the American Uni-
versity in Washington.

. Members of the faculty are
inviting the team members to
visit the classrooms for the pur-
pose of relating t h e Christian
emphasis to the various sub-
jects taught in these classes. No
regular assignments will be
made by the professor, but the
entire sessions will be devoted
to subjects relevant to the
speaker’s selection, which will
originate from student needs
and aspirations.

After each vesper service,
Seminars, which are group
meetings led by the team mem-
bers on subjects prompted by
student selection, will be held.

The following are some of the
topics for discussion:

Christianity and Race Rela-
tions.

What is a Call of God?

Religious Answers to Com-
munism.

What Should a College Do
to My Religion?

Observing the Lord’s Day.

Christ and the Medical Pro-
fession. .

Choosing My Vocation.

Christ and Athletics.

Christian Recreation and
Leisure Time.

The World As I See It.
Love, Courtship and Mar-
riage.

Basic Christian Beliefs.

A Scientific Approach to Re-
ligion. h

Changing Doubts to Certain-
ties.

the queens were introduced to the
spectators and the judges for the
first time.

At the end of the half, the girls
were again introduced and judges
Harry Hill, Pat Banks and George
Gibbs deliberated and came forth
with their decisions. They had
chosen as second runnerup—Jane
Lawrence of Mars Hill; first runner
up—Jewel Snipes of Ahoskie; and
the ““Chowan High School Basket-
ball Queen for 1958, was Miss
Annie Lou Billups of Enfield.

Miss Billups was presented a

bouquet of white carnations and a
golden crown by Dr. Bruce E.
Whitaker, president of Chowan.
It was a very exciting and suc-
cessful evening for all and the
college plans to make this event
an annual affair.




